
Room 116, City-County Building, Madison, Wisconsin 53703   
Fax  (608) 267-1540 

                

Planning 
(608)266-4251, Rm. 116 
 
Records & Support 
(608)266-4251, Rm. 116 
 
Zoning 
(608)266-4266, Rm. 116 
 

 

DATE  September 4, 2020 

TO:  All Cities, Towns and Villages in Dane County 
  Adjacent Town, City, Village and County Clerks 
  Wisconsin Department of Administration 

Capital Area RPC 
Madison Public Library   

 
CC:  Roger Lane, Zoning Administrator 
  Todd Violante, Director of Planning and Development 
  Josh Wescott, Chief of Staff 
 
RE: Public Hearing:  Ordinance Amendment 2020 OA-016 Amending the Dane 

County Comprehensive Plan by Incorporating Amendments to the Town of 
Cottage Grove Comprehensive Plan 

 
The Town of Cottage Grove Board of Supervisors has adopted an amendment to the Town of 
Cottage Grove Comprehensive Plan and has requested adoption by Dane County Board of 
Supervisors as part of the Dane County Comprehensive Plan.  In order to comply with the 
requirements of the state comprehensive planning law, Dane County must notify all local 
government jurisdictions within or adjacent to the county prior to the county public hearing. 
 
The amendment, as well as any other pending amendments, is viewable online here:  
https://plandev.countyofdane.com/ 
 
Once adopted by the Dane County Board and signed by the Dane County Executive, all 
components of the Dane County Comprehensive Plan are viewable here:  
https://plandev.countyofdane.com/planning/Dane-County-Comprehensive-Plan 
 
The public hearing of the County Zoning and Land Regulation Committee on this item is 
scheduled for October 27, 2020. 
 
Please return any comments concerning the plan amendment to the Dane County Department of 
Planning and Development; Room 116, City-County Building; 210 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd; 
Madison, WI  53703 by that date. Please feel free to contact me at (608) 261-9780, or by e-mail 
at andros@countyofdane.com with any questions, or if you would like to receive any of these 
materials in an alternate format. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Pamela A. Andros 
 
Pamela Andros, AICP, Senior Planner 
Dane County Planning and Development  


